ISLE OF ANGLESEY COUNTY COUNCIL

Minutes of the hybrid meeting of the Extraordinary meeting of the
Isle of Anglesey County Councilheld on 26 January 2023

PRESENT: Councillor Dafydd Roberts (Chair)
Councillor Margaret Murley Roberts (Vice-Chair)

Councillors Geraint Bebb, Non Dafydd, Paul Ellis, Jeff M Evans,
Douglas Massie Fowlie, Glyn Haynes, T LI Hughes MBE,
Llinos Medi, A M Jones, Carwyn Jones, Dyfed Wyn Jones,

G O Jones, R LI Jones, Pip O'Neill, Llio Angharad Owen,

Gary Pritchard, Dylan Rees, Alun Roberts, Keith Roberts,
Nicola Roberts, Ken Taylor, Dafydd Rhys Thomas,

Alwen Pennant Watkin, leuan Williams and Robin Williams.

IN ATTENDANCE: Chief Executive,
Deputy Chief Executive,
Director of Function (Council Business)/Monitoring Officer,
Director of Function (Resources)/Section 151 Officer,
Director of Education, Skills and Young People,
Director of Social Services,
Head of Housing Services,
Head of Adults’ Services,
Head of Profession (Human Resources) & Transformation,
Head of Highways, Property and Waste,
Head of Democracy,
Programme, Business Planning and Performance Manager (GM),
Committee Officer (MEH).

ALSO PRESENT: None

APOLOGIES: Councillors Neville Evans, John Ifan Jones, Jackie Lewis,
Euryn Morris and Derek Owen.

Head of Regulation & Economic Development

1. DECLARATION OF INTEREST

None received.

2. TO RECEIVE ANY ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIRPERSON, LEADER
OF THE COUNCIL OR THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

The Chair made the following announcements:-



o The Council welcomed the positive Care Inspectorate Wales (CIW) report on
the Social Services Department. CIW identified areas of strength, good
practice and service development and did not highlight any areas of
significant risk or safeguarding matters. The Chair wished to congratulate
the Social Services Department on receiving such a positive report from the
Auditors.

e The County Council wished to thank Stena Line following the crew and staff
at Holyhead who gave a number of Christmas gifts to children in care on the
Island. The staff from Foster Anglesey (Maethu Mén) were presented with
toys and gifts worth over £2,000.

e Congratulations to members of the Young Farmers on Anglesey for their
success in the Wales Eisteddfod in Pembrokeshire in November.
Congratulations were also extended to the members of the Young Farmers
on Anglesey on their success in the Winter Fair in Builth Wells at the end of
November.

e The Chair welcomed Mr Dyfan Sion, Head of Democracy to his first meeting
of the County Council and wished him well in his new post.

The Chair referred to the announcement by the 2 Sisters Food Group in Llangefni
and their intention to close the site.

The Leader of the Council said that this would have a tremendous effect with the
potential loss of 730 jobs which equates to 22% of the employment within the
private sector in Llangefni. She noted that meetings are currently being undertaken
with the Company, both UK and Welsh Government Ministers and the Member of
Parliament and Assembly Member. Discussions have taken place with the First
Minister, Mr Mark Drakeford to consider how the company could be supported and
dealing with the potential loss of employment on the Island. She further said that a
Task Group will be established to ensure effective co-ordination and collaboration
and to continue with the negotiations to put continued pressure on the Company to
safeguard the employment of the workforce at the 2 Sisters Food factory in
Llangefni.

* * * *

The Chair expressed his deepest sympathy to the family of the late Councillor Alun
Mummery.

The Leader of the Council, fellow Elected Members who represents the Aethwy
Ward and other Members of the Council paid tribute to the late Councillor Alun
Mummery for his work as an Elected Member and as the Portfolio Member for
Housing Services since 2017. It was noted that Councillor Mummery was proud of
the work achieved by the Housing Department. It was further expressed that the



late Councillor Alun Mummery’s interest was football and was at the forefront of the
achievements of the Llanfairpwll Football Club. The Members referred to his
humour, knowledge and friendship and their deepest sympathy was extended to
the late Councillor Mummery’s family.

Condolences were extended to any Member of the Council or Staff who had
suffered a bereavement.

Members and Officers stood as silent tribute.

* * * *

ANNUAL TREASURY MANAGEMENT REVIEW FOR 2021/22

Submitted — the report of the Director of Function (Resources)/Section 151 Officer
as presented to the Executive on 29 November, 2022.

The Portfolio Member for Finance, Council Business and Customer Experience said
that the Council is required by regulations issued under the Local Government Act
2003 to produce an annual treasury management review of activities and the actual
prudential and treasury indicators for 2021/2022. In accordance with the Scheme
of Delegation, the report has been considered by the Governance and Audit
Committee on 21 September, 2022 and forwarded to the Executive without
comments on 29 November, 2022. The Executive resolved to forward the report to
the full Council without any further comments.

It was RESOLVED:-

e To note that the outturn figures in the report will remain provisional until
the audit of the 2021/2022 Statement of Accounts is completed and signed
off: any resulting significant adjustments to the figures included in the
report will be reported as appropriate;

e To note the provisional 2021/2022 prudential and treasury indicators
within the report.

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 2020/21 AND ISA 260 REPORT

Submitted — the report of the Director of Function (Resources)/Section 151 Officer
as presented to the Governance and Audit Committee on 18 January, 2023.

It was RESOLVED:-

e To acceptthe Statement of Accounts 2021/2021 and authorise the
Director of Function (Resources)/Section 151 Officer to sign the accounts;

e To notetheincrease in the Council Fund underspend by £228k for the
financial year 2021/2022, due to amendments made during the audit



period which impacted on the Council Fund. This increases the
underspend for the year from £4,798k to £5,026k.

The meeting concluded at 2.35 pm

COUNCILLOR DAFYDD ROBERTS
CHAIR



